LOUISIANA RICE RESEARCH BOARD

COL-RICE COMMITTEE MEETING

Draft Minutes

Crowley, Louisiana

October 2, 2024                                    
             

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Alan Lawson, Dustin Watkins, Hunter Luquette, David Lacour,  
OTHERS PRESENT:
Ross Thibodeaux, John Denison, Andy Brown, Kurt Guidry, Mike Salassi, Adam Famoso                                                                                                                                 
Col-Rice Committee Chairman Alan Lawson called the committee meeting to order. Self-introductions of committee members and guests were conducted.  The committee agenda was read charging the committee to begin the process of prioritizing the use of COL-RICE research funds and develop recommendations for the LRRB to consider.  The draft agenda was reviewed and discussed. No public comment was heard. 
Action #1
A motion was made by Watkins, Seconded by Lacour and carried to approve the agenda as presented.

     Andy Brown presented the history of TRQ funds and updated the committee on current funding status. Brown distributed financials of the 2024 TRQ collections YTD. Brown noted that two of three auctions had been held, with the October auction to finalize within days of the meeting. Brown continued by distributing a breakdown of TRQ collections and a balance sheet. It was explained this excludes $1.5 million held in reserve, as established in LRRB policies in 2014, and annual expenses of USA Rice Foundation Dues. Brown noted both were tradition, but up to the board’s decision annually. Brown also noted not all Col-Rice funds were spent by the board last year, so there were some carryover dollars beyond the reserve.
Board members agreed to work from the Brown quoted $709,349 as unencumbered funds and began to discuss projects previously allocated, pending completion from LSU. Dr. Guidry then gave an update from facilities management communications he had from campus. He noted the greenhouse was complete, generator was finalizing a bid, shop had been redesigned to budget and should be bid in spring of 2025. 

LSU Faculty then presented to the board were 10 items to consider for 2025 Col-rice budget. The board struck 5 options from consideration after brief discussion on the need for LSU to cover basic maintenance projects at the station and the board focused on the other 5 as capital improvements or purchases. The board and Brown also noted the limited research funds for special projects and weighed those options with faculty.

ACTION
A motion was made by Lacour, seconded by Watkins and
      #2           carried, to recommend to the LRRB that Col-Rice funds be utilized in prioritized order below with presumed funds available for 2024:
1. 20,000 for annual blackbird mitigation projects
2. 30,000 for annual Rice Foundation dues
3. 275,000 for renovation of pathology lab
4. 65,000 for Greenhouse operating system upgrades
5. Additional funds be offered for special projects (research) projected at $380,354 pending October auction.
The committee also discussed the sunsetting of TRQ funds, alternative requests/uses of TRQ funds, and the endowed chair royalties and their use on the station.

There being no additional business or public comment the meeting was adjourned.
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